
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

24 June 2024 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 13 June and 7 March 2024, I have the honour to transmit the 

preliminary programme of the preparatory meeting for the 2025 United Nations Conference to 

Support the Implementation of Sustainable Development Goal 14: Conserve and sustainably 

use the oceans, seas and marine resources for sustainable development, to be held on Tuesday, 

2 July 2024 in the Trusteeship Council Chamber, UN Headquarters, New York. 

For further information on the preparatory meeting, your Office may contact Ms. Sneha 

Dubey, Senior Advisor on Sustainable Development and Financing for Development by e-mail: 

sneha.dubey(@un.org. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


